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	$60 Million Claim Rejected
Recently, a jury rejected a special education teacher’s demands for almost $60 million in damages resulting from an alleged bus accident.  The plaintiff, riding on a school bus, alleged that our bus rear-ended the school bus causing a whiplash injury that later caused her to suffer a stroke.  She claimed that she would need lifetime medical and attendant care and would incur substantial future pain and suffering.
We demonstrated that there was no evidence indicating the collision between the buses.  The jury rendered a unanimous verdict in our favor.  Although the plaintiff threatens to appeal, our counsel believes that he would be highly unlikely to prevail.

Media Attends Bus Operator Bridge Program Graduation Ceremony
On Friday, February 20, 2009, Phil Shulman from KTTV attended the Bus Operator Bridge Program graduation ceremony.  Phil was doing a story on the Wilshire-Metro WorkSource Center and their efforts to place people in jobs when he heard about the program.  He wanted to do a positive story on employment, and thought our program would be a good one to focus on since we were still hiring.  As a result, he requested permission to interview an Operator who has been through the Bridge program.   Alfonso Chavez, who is now full time at Division 1, was interviewed today.  The story is expected to air on the 10 p.m. news segment tonight.
Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting

On Thursday, March 5, 2009, the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority (Expo) Board is scheduled to meet at 2:30 p.m. in the Board of Supervisors’ Hearing Room (381B) in the Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration. 

During the meeting, the Expo Board will consider authorizing the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) to:

· Execute a contract Arcadis/PinnacleOne for claims support services;

· Issue a Notice-to-Proceed for Contract Package C3, La Cienega Parking Structure, to FCI/Flour/Parsons (FFP);

· Issue a Limited Notice-to-Proceed to FFP a joint venture, to Contract Package C5, Venice/Robertson Aerial Station, for the procurement of certain elements of structural steel; and

· Negotiate and execute the FY09 City of Los Angeles and the FY09 Los Angeles Department of Water and Power Annual Work Plan Amendments.

In addition, the Board will Receive and File the Monthly Project status update, the Jobs Program update and the monthly report on contracts approved by the Chief Executive Officer.
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